
October 12, 2023 

 

Dear Friends and Supporters of Dr. Anne Livingston, 

I am writing this letter today to announce the retirement of your missionary, Dr. Anne 

Livingston. Dr. Anne has served faithfully for over 40 years in northern Haiti, operating a 

medical clinic and getting the gospel out, while also helping in local church planting ministries. 

We are thankful to the Lord for her faithful testimony and witness for the Lord over these many 

years and for her service with Baptist World Mission. 

Though Dr. Anne has had to be Stateside for the past four years, due to medical needs and 

furlough initially, then being providentially hindered from returning due to political unrest, she 

has continued to help the folks as best as she could from afar. She has faithfully kept Haiti before 

our eyes and hearts and reminded us of our needed prayers. The Lord recently opened the door to 

“close up shop”, so to speak, with her workers in Haiti. Please refer to her letter for further 

details about that. After talking it over with Dr. Anne, she senses that it is time to officially retire, 

though she will continue to be active in the Lord’s work. We have set the end of December 2023 

as her official retirement date. She will continue with us under a retired missionary status. We as 

a mission will continue to welcome, encourage, and accept support for Dr. Anne for as long as 

supporters wish to do so. 

I know Dr. Anne would covet your prayers as she transitions to retirement and future ministry 

opportunities. Thank you for your investment in the lives of many Haitians who have been 

brought to the Lord and have been helped both spiritually and physically through her faithful 

ministry. Only eternity will show the full scope of spiritual benefits provided through your 

faithful prayer and financial support for this dear saint! 

In Him, 

 

Mike Martin 

Field Administrator- Latin and South America 

 

PO Box 2149    P: 256.353.2221     mmartin@baptistworldmission.org 
Decatur, AL 35602-2149    F: 256.353.2266   www.baptistworldmission.org 
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